


Ski for Light, Inc.

Board of Directors 
Mid-year Teleconference Meeting
Thursday, October 10, 2019

Minutes

President, Marion Elmquist, welcomed everyone and called the meeting to order at 8:05 P.M. Eastern Daylight Time.

Secretary, Judy Dixon called the roll. 

Present:
Marion Elmquist
Tim McCorcle
Judy Dixon
Brenda Seeger
Amy Brannan
Nancy McKinney Milsteadt
Scott McCall
Renee Abernathy
Robert Civiak
Wendy David
John Elliott
Krista Erickson
Michael Evelo
Andrea Goddard
Nicole Haley
Melinda Hollands
Leslie Maclin
Richard Milsteadt
Laura Oftedahl
Larry Showalter
Karen Wood

Not present:
Dede Chinlund
Julie Coppens
Linda Pederson
Dave Wilkinson

Marion informed the Board that Linda Pederson has relocated to Norway and has resigned from the Board.

Approval of minutes of Annual Board Meeting, January 25, 2019. Brenda moved and Scott seconded a motion to approve the minutes as distributed. The motion passed unanimously.

Treasurer’s Report. Brenda reported that we currently have $101,761.72 in our operating fund. Things are looking good financially. Brenda sent the preliminary fiscal 2019 financial report to the Board yesterday. She will now ask the accountant for the final copy and it will be posted to our website.

Budget and Finance. Tim sent the 2020 budget to the Board yesterday. It is projecting a surplus of income over expenses of $11,600 compared to fiscal year 2019 where we had an excess of just over $15,000. A somewhat lower amount is projected because there are more unknowns for this upcoming year as it is a new site. 

Site Selection for 2021. Marion has a proposal from the Provo Marriott but the dates proposed are too early in the year. Nancy will be looking at other possible sites in Utah and will have more information in a few days. Concern was expressed about the stress on the organization going to new sites two years in a row. 

2020 Event. Judy reported that we presently have 223 applicants for the 2020 event. At the moment, vip’s and mip’s outnumber guides more than two to one. Please remind guides who plan to attend this year to get their applications submitted and encourage anyone who is on the fence about attending. The planning meeting was held in Casper the weekend of September 20. It went very well. We meant with hotel staff and visited the ski area. Everyone is very delighted to have us.

Board issues: size of board. The Executive Committee discussed the size of the Board and believes that the current size is somewhat unwieldy. The EC is recommending to the Board that we reduce the size from 25 to 20. Leslie asked if we would also look at the committee structure at the same time. Larry pointed out that any change in the committee structure needs to be done with a proposal to the Bylaws Committee. After an extensive discussion, Marion appointed an ad hoc committee to explore the issue of committee structure with regard to effectiveness and redundancy toward possible consolidation. Larry suggested that the committee also look at the responsibilities of the officers. Members are: Laura (chair), Krista, Judy, Karen, and Tim. They will report at the next annual meeting. 

Elections. Renee is chairing the Board Election and Development Committee. The Board returned to the discussion of limiting the size of the Board. Nicole asked if the size of the Board was reduced, would people need to campaign for their positions? And, had thought been given to term limits? Renee responded that campaigning is done when the person creates their bio for distribution on the ballot. At the moment, there is no term limit. It was agreed that we would defer any consideration of changing the size of the Board until the ad hoc committee on committee structure reports back to the Board. It was agreed that we would fill up to 13 seats at the upcoming election.

Nominating committee. Nancy will be chairing the Nominating Committee. Marion will invite remaining members. She will announce the names of the full committee once it is complete. Their job is to develop the slate of officers for election.

Code of Conduct policy. Amy will distribute the final draft of the Code of Conduct policy. It was agreed that we will hold a vote by e-mail. Marion will send out the details of that process.

Ridderren Team. The Executive Committee is recommending that a team of four persons (two vip’s or mip’s and two guides) be sent to the Ridderren. A motion was made by Brenda and seconded by Melinda to send four persons to the Ridderren. The motion was passed unanimously.

[bookmark: _GoBack]The meeting was adjourned at 9:25 P.M.




